
Selectmen’s Meeting 

August 9, 2010 

4:00 pm 

 
A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the Fred B Morgan Jr. Meeting 

Room, Town Hall. Members present were Margaret E. Serpa, Chairman; Arthur Smadbeck; 

and Michael J. Donaroma. Also present was Ms. Pamela Dolby, Town Administrator.  

 

At 4:00 p.m Ms. Serpa opened a posted Nstar hearing to install conduit and cable in front of 

7 Fuller St. Ms. Karen Coriveau, Nstar representative, was present. Ms. Serpa read the 

public notice and asked for any comment.  

 

Mr. Stuart Fuller, Highway Superintendant, stated he would like to see the drill process 

used under the road.  

 

Ms Serpa asked for any more comment. There being none, she closed the hearing.  

 

Mr. Smadbeck moved to approve the request from NStar with the stipulation that they use 

the drilling process mentioned by the Highway Superintendant. Mr. Donaroma seconded. 

Unanimous. 

 

The Board then approved the following items: 

 

A Yard Sale permit for Emily Northridge at 54 Saddleclub Rd. on 8/14 and 8/15 from 9am 

– 4pm. 

 

A travel voucher for the Wastewater Department.  

 

A Commercial Marine License renewal for Daniel Gilkes for Clean Sweep Charters.  

 

At 4:05 pm Ms. Serpa opened a posted Nstar hearing to install conduit and cable in front of 

200 Katama Rd.  

 

Mr. Fuller again requested drilling under the road as the method of installing the conduit 

because the road surface was almost new.  

 

There being no further comment, Ms. Serpa closed the hearing.  

 

Mr. Smadbeck moved to approve the request with the stipulation of horizontal drilling. Mr. 

Donaroma seconded. Unanimous.  

 

Ms. Dolby reminded the Board that there was a hearing at the Water Department on 

Tuesday for the Police Department to put an antennae on the Water Tower.   

 

The Board appointed Joe Alosso to the Joint Sengekontacket Task Force.  

 

Ms. Serpa then recused herself. 

 

Ms. Wanda Williams then swore in Mr. Tony Bettencourt as the new Police Chief. Mr. 

Bettencourt’s wife and friends were in attendance to witness and there was a small round of 

applause to follow.  

 

Mr. Donaroma reminded the new Chief Bettencourt that that would be the easiest thing he 

would get to do as Chief.  

 

Mr. Donaroma moved to adjourn at 4:10pm. Mr. Smadbeck seconded. Unanimous.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

  Respectfully submitted, 

Approved:         

           

  Kristy Rose  

          Assistant 

__________________________ 

Margaret E. Serpa, Chairman 

 

__________________________ 

Arthur Smadbeck 

 

__________________________ 

Michael J. Donaroma 

Board of Selectmen 
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